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Paid FBI Informants

In recent weeks, we have learmned of the possible involvement of paid FBI informants in
Operation Fast and Furious. Specifically, at least one individual who is alleged]y an FBI
informant might have been in communication with, and was perhaps even conspiring with, at
least one suspect whom ATF was monitoring. We are interested in determining the veracity of
these claims. To that end, please provide a response to the following questions:

1y How many paid FBI informants, prospective informants assigned an informant
number, or cooperating defendants (“informants™) were in comymunication with any
of the ATF suspects or their associates under Operation Fast and Furious? What was
the nature of, and how frequent were, these contacts?

2) Were any of these informants previously deported by the Drug Enforcement
Administration ot any other law enforcement agency? If so, when did these
deportations take place?

3) What is the process for repatriation for FBI informants? What other agencies are
notified? Did that process occur here?

4) Were FBI personnel in Arizona aware of the involvement of these informants during
Operation Fast and Furious?

5) Did other law enforcement agencies learn of the involvement of ¥FBI informants
related to Operation Fast and Furious? If so, please explain in detail when and how?

Additionally, please provide the following:

6) Any FBI1302s relating to targets, suspects, defendants or their associates in the Fast
and Furious investigation, including the 302s provided to ATF Special Agent Hope
MacAllister during the calendar year 2011.

7) Any other investigative reports prepared by the Bureau relating targets, suspects or
defendants in the Fast and Furious case.

Jaime Zapata

Additionally, we understand that the FBI 15 the lead investigative agency into the death of
Immigrations and Customs Enforcement (ICE) Special Agent Jaime Zapata, who was murdered
in Mexico on February 135, 2011. The family of Jaime Zapata is still seeking answers about the
circumstances involving his death. On June 14, 2011, attomeys for the Zapata family wrote a
letter to José Angel Moreno, U.S. Attorney for the Southern District of Texas, Cory Nelson, the
FBI Special Agent in Charge for San Antonio, and several ICE officials in Texas requesting
information about the specific circumstances of Jaime Zapata’s death.' Given the FBIs lead role
in this investigation, we respectfully ask the following questions related to the Zapata murder:

' Letter from Benigno Martinez & Raymond Thomas to José Angel Moreno et al. (Jun. 14, 2011).
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